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Introduction  

Individuals with a stoma resulting from a jejunostomy, ileostomy or 
colostomy can experience a high volume of output from the stoma. This 
can cause a leak or loss in electrolytes or salts required by the body 
(sodium, magnesium, potassium). These problems can be managed in 
a number of ways, including the use of an anti-diarrhoeal medicine, 
such as loperamide.  

What is loperamide? 

Loperamide belongs to a group of medicines called anti-diarrhoeals. 
These drugs slow down the bowel and help to thicken and firm up stools 
which prevents diarrhoea. This will reduce the output from your stoma. 

What dose do I take? 

Your starting dose will have been discussed by a member of the clinical 
team and your dose may vary. Sometimes it may take time to find the 
correct dose which will control your stoma output without making it too 
thick. The more you take, the thicker your stoma output will become. If 
you take too much, it may make you constipated. If you take too little, 
your stoma output will remain loose and watery. It is common to start on 
a low dose and gradually increase to find the right balance.  

It is best to take loperamide 30 minutes before a meal. This will help 
slow down the usual gut activity that is stimulated by eating.  

The medicine starts to work within half an hour and is effective for 8 to 
12 hours. If you have been advised to take loperamide four times a day, 
it is best to take your doses before meals and last thing at night. Taking 
a dose at night may help with early morning frequency.  
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Contact details 

Should you require further advice or information please contact the 
Stoma Care Specialist Nurses; 01772 522371. 

Sources of further information 

www.lancsteachinghospitals.nhs.uk   
www.nhs.uk   
www.accessable.co.uk   
www.patient.co.uk   
 

All our patient information leaflets are available on our website for 
patients to access and download: 

www.lancsteachinghospitals.nhs.uk/patient-information-leaflets  
 

Lancashire Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust is not 
responsible for the content of external internet sites. 
 
Lancashire Teaching Hospitals is a smoke-free site. Smoking is not 
permitted anywhere on any of our premises, either inside or outside the 
buildings. Our staff will ask you about your smoking status when you 
come to hospital and will offer you support and advice about stopping 
smoking this will include Nicotine Replacement Therapy to help manage 
your symptoms of withdrawal and the opportunity to speak to a nurse or 
advisor from the specialist Tobacco and Alcohol Care Team. 
  
If you want to stop smoking, you can also contact the Quit Squad 
Freephone 0800 328 6297. 
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Please ask if you would like help in understanding this information. This 
information can be made available in large print and in other languages. 
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